NAIRN IMPROVEMENT COMMUNITY ENTERPRISE 

MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING HELD in NAIRN COMMUNITY & ARTS CENTRE on 19 DECEMBER 2011 at 7.00 pm

ATTENDEES

Directors:

Rosemary Young

Alastair Noble




Michael Barnett

Iain Fairweather

Members:

Jean Campbell

Per Campbell




Steve Westbrook

Will Downey




Jim Campbell

Iain Bruce




Paddy Maher


Sheila Maher




Brian Stewart

Dick Youngson

Non-Members:
Annie Stewart

Sheenagh Munro




Kathleen Grant

APOLOGIES:
Mr D Stevenson

Mrs Stevenson




Nigel Graham

Joan Noble




John Duncan


David MacLean




John Hart


Flora Legorburu




Jon Legorburu

Robert Frost




Jane Patience

Margaret McColville




Graham Kerr

Rosemary Young welcomed those present, stated the purpose of the meeting, and reminded non-members that whilst they were very welcome, they were not entitled to vote on the Resolutions.

She invited Alastair Noble and Michael Barnett to take any questions from those present on the briefing paper that had accompanied the Notice of the meeting, and for those present to offer their comments.  There followed a useful discussion and the directors noted a number of relevant comments.  

The Company Secretary Michael Barnett reported that the 14 members present with the 13 proxy votes he had received constituted an adequate quorum for the Resolutions to be voted on – ie more than the required 5% of the company’s membership of 125.  For the Resolutions to be passed, there had to be a 50% vote in favour from members present and the proxy voters.  The Resolutions were then voted on separately by a show of hands; members present voted unanimously in favour of each Resolution, and the Secretary reported that all the proxy votes were also in favour.  The Resolutions were therefore passed, and for the record were:

RESOLUTION 1: The directors of the Company are authorised to seek the approval of OSCR (the Office of the Scottish Charities Register) to change the Company’s Articles such that the company qualifies as a “Community Body” as defined in the Land Reform (Scotland) Act 2003; and upon receipt of such approval to call a further EGM of the Company to put the proposed revised Articles and any suggested change of the Company’s name to the Members by way of  Special Resolutions.
RESOLUTION 2: The directors are authorised to develop plans for the Company to deliver the broad objectives described in their briefing paper dated 2 December 2011, and to work and liaise with all relevant parties to develop proposals for consideration by Members in due course.

Michael Barnett said that the immediate next steps included finalising the proposed new Articles of the Company, their informal submission to OSCR for approval, a membership drive (the target of 1000 had been suggested during the meeting), initial work on a business plan and funding requirements, and engagement with parties such as Highland Council, Local Councillors, and Community Councils.  Once progress had been made on these and other matters, it would be necessary to call a further Extraordinary General Meeting at which the proposed new Articles would have to be voted on, which would involve a Special Resolution requiring a 75% vote in favour.

Rosemary Young invited Brian Stewart to update the meeting on the Bus Station Planning Application, which he briefly did.

There was no other business, and the meeting concluded at 8.15 pm.

Michael Barnett

Secretary
